MT. AIRY CLAY BREAKERS GARDEN CLUB MINUTES – November 2001

The November meeting was called to order at 8:30 p.m. Roll Call was taken, there were 15 members and one guest, Peggy McCormack, present.

Minutes from October were approved as read.

Treasurer's Report: Balance as of 11/8/01 is \$1,098.40 was given by Peg Stovall.

Corresponding Secretary: Received a thank you note from Jimmie Nell Finley for the plant that given in memory of Bill Finley.

Awards: The club's book was sent in.

Horticulture: Marion Moreland brought in a Hibiscus. Betty Abercrombe brought in Sweet Annie and Brigantine Sage. She talked about the Prayer Plant. They like medium light and the do not like the temperature too cool. Lorraine Leonard brought in a pink camellia.

Conservation: A poll was taken and no one has planted any trees. The report has to be turned in by march.

Program: Next month will be the Christmas gift exchange and a Christmas craft possibly either Kissing Balls or Glass Ornaments. There is a \$10 limit for the gift exchange and we will meet at Marilyn's home.

Publicity: No report

Sunshine – Mae went to Jimmie Nell's house to deliver a plant..

Ways and Means: No report.

Old Business:

The anniversary dinner will not be held at the Holiday Inn. Esther brought in a menu from The Colony South – Garden Room.

The proposal has been submitted for the shell grant with Esther's help. The program will cost about \$500 - \$600. The shell grant will match this number if the proposal is accepted.

The plant exchange was discussed, we would bring plants to the May meeting for the other members to have.

MT. AIRY CLAY BREAKERS GARDEN CLUB MINUTES – November 2001

More ideas are being entertained for Peggy Martin's Memorial. Some of the ideas were to extend the garden at Holloway Park and adding another bench or possibly a statue.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.

The 50/50 was won by Mary Beth Cecil

After the meeting was adjourned we had refreshments provided by Peg Stovall and Lorraine Leonard.

The program this evening was hands on learning of the design principles. With Marion Moreland as our leader we each made a design with materials provided by Marion Moreland and containers provided by Susan Hanin.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Jane Bishop